
Dear Parents and Students, 
  
School Closure 
  
This afternoon you would have heard that Premier Daniel Andrews has announced 
Stage 4 Restrictions and that Tuesday 4 August will be a pupil free day, therefore, no 
students will be onsite in order for the school to begin preparations to close the 
school. 
  
In the past week a number of schools in Melbourne, including some local schools, 
have had to close as a result of staff members or students testing positive to COVID-
19. The rise in community transmission has led the government to call a state of 
disaster across Victoria. 
  
All VCE classes scheduled on Monday will be conducted onsite as normal and 
students are to collect all items from their lockers.  
  
Speaking to Tia Lambas and Bayden Hill, the School Captains, the SRC Free Dress 
Day has been bought forward. All students are to come to school on Monday in free 
dress and coin donations will be collected in the PAC at the time of temperature 
checks. The money will be donated to Vinnies to support families in need. The theme 
is ‘PJ’s’ and students are expected be rugged up by wearing leggings and jumpers 
under their PJ’s or ‘onesies‘. Remember to wear your masks! 
  
I just wanted to reassure you all, that we are well prepared to keep our students 
learning and our VCE students will be well supported.  Our resources will be 
deployed to support our VCE students and the Year 12 tutors in English and Maths 
Methods will continue online to support our students. 
  
Years 7–10 are already learning from home, and all necessary systems are in place 
for Years 11–12 to also shift to remote and flexible learning on Tuesday.  Rest 
assured that, our VCE students will continue to get dedicated attention from our 
teachers so they can achieve their very best.   
  
I can report that three weeks into Term 3 students are faring up well, progressing 
strongly and staying on top of the curriculum, despite the unusual circumstances 
they face. I am also hearing positive feedback from teachers that home-based 
classes are operating successfully. We learned a lot from the experience of Term 2 
and are putting those lessons into practice. I want to thank everyone––staff, students 
and parents––for keeping positive and working hard.  
 
Stay safe, connected via WiFi and at home! 
  
Yours sincerely, 
Helene E. HIotis 
Principal 

 


